
Auckland Unitary Plan  
 
 
Notification of Material to be Incorporated by Reference into the Auckland Unitary Plan 
Operative in Part  
 
Auckland Council is seeking to incorporate the Waste Management and Minimisation Bylaw 
2019 and the Auckland Council Solid Waste Calculator (Taken from the Auckland Design 
Manual, specifically the spreadsheet ‘Multi-unit Development Waste Space Calculator V3R2 
Beta.xlsx’) by reference into the Auckland Unitary Plan Operative in Part under Clause 
34(2)(d) of Part 3 of the First Schedule of the Resource Management Act 1991(RMA).  
 
Material incorporated by reference is publications that have been referred to in the body of a 
proposed plan or a proposed plan change. This document may include standards, 
requirements, recommended practices or any other written material dealing with technical 
matters. In this case, the Waste Management and Minimisation Bylaw 2019 and the 
Auckland Council Solid Waste Calculator (Taken from the Auckland Design Manual, 
specifically the spreadsheet ‘Multi-unit Development Waste Space Calculator V3R2 
Beta.xlsx,) is referred to in the plan change being notified on 18 August 2022 in response to 
central government’s planning reform implementing the National Policy Statement on Urban 
Development and Medium Density Residential Standards. 
 
Period for Submission – Friday, 08 July 2022 – Friday, 22 July 2022 
 
The material to be incorporated by reference, together with the submission form, may be 
viewed at www.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/unitaryplanmodifications  
 
If you have any questions about the material listed or would like to request a copy please 
contact unitaryplan@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz    
 
 
You may make a submission (form provided online) either: 
• online www.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/unitaryplanmodifications 
• by post to: Auckland Council, Attn: Planning Technician, Private Bag 92300, Auckland 

1142 
• or lodge in person at one of the service centres, libraries or local board offices  
 
The process for public participation in the consideration of the proposed material to be 
incorporated by reference under the Act is as follows: 
• all submissions will be placed on council’s website  
• the council will consider all points raised within the submissions and the 

recommendations from this will also be placed on council’s website 
 
 
John Duguid 
Manager Plans & Places 
 
Notification date: 08 July 2022 
 

http://www.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/unitaryplanmodifications
mailto:unitaryplan@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz
http://www.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/unitaryplanmodifcations

	Auckland Unitary Plan
	Notification of Material to be Incorporated by Reference into the Auckland Unitary Plan Operative in Part
	Period for Submission – Friday, 08 July 2022 – Friday, 22 July 2022

